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From the Dean: 
 

WOW!! What a memorable afternoon at Trinity Lutheran Çhurch, 
Camp Hill on Sunday, March 2! Every seat was filled, our colleagues 
performed wonderfully, and the audience responded with great en-
thusiasm. It was an appropriate tribute to Pierce Getz. Gene Getz at-
tended, and called to thank me especially for the beautiful flowers we 
presented. (Look for a photo by Mary Jane Nelson in TAO). 
 

Now on to Sunday, April 13. Let’s fill every seat in the United Meth-
odist Church of Hershey! The program will be of interest to handbell 
choir conductors, choral conductors, and organists – or to friends 
who support us by being listeners. Shawn Gingrich is one of the 
“pillars” of our chapter. He has been Board member, Dean, Educa-
tion Chair, Editor and Publisher of the Bombarde, etc., etc. AND his 
handbell ensemble is outstanding! 
 

A ballot to vote for officers and board members will be included in 
the NEXT Bombarde for anyone who cannot attend our year-end 
event Tuesday, May 20 at the home of Karen Appel. 
 

Many of you know that Karen Appel has been hospitalized in Mary-
land following triple by-pass surgery. She and her husband were 
spending a few days at the shore when she was stricken. We all wish 
you well, Karen, and we’re praying for your speedy and complete 
recovery. God bless! 
 

Faithfully, 
 

Ellen 

April Program in Hershey 
 

The next Chapter program will be a demonstration concert on Sun-
day, April 13, 2008 at 3:00pm at First United Methodist Church, 64 
West Chocolate Avenue, Hershey. The Hershey Handbell Ensemble 
with the Adult, Youth and Children’s Handbell Choirs of First UMC, 
Shawn Gingrich, director, will present a program to demonstrate the 
creative use of handbells in worship and with organ!  Organist Bill 
Curry and the Sanctuary Choir of First UMC will also be participat-
ing. Invite your choir directors and pastors to attend. The church is 
located on route 422 in downtown Hershey, just one block west of 
the Hershey Theatre. 
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Programs for 2007-2008 
 
 

Sunday, April 13, 2008, 3:00 PM, First United 
Methodist Church, 64 W. Chocolate Ave-
nue, Hershey, The Hershey Handbell 
Ensemble and the Choirs of First 
United Methodist Church, Hershey, 
Shawn Gingrich, Director, presenting a 
program to demonstrate the creative use 
of handbells in worship and with organ! 

 

Tuesday, May 20, 2008, Karen Appel’s resi-
dence, 5004 Mountain Ridge Lane, Har-
risburg, Banquet/Picnic—Election/
Installation of Officers 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Directory Update 
 
Please make the following changes in your 
directory: 
 
Ellen Hunt 
75 N. Homestead Rd. 
McAlisterville, PA 17049 
Phone: 463-9012 
Cell: 503-0749 
Email: ellenhunt@ruthhunter.com 
 

Please email us with any email address 
changes.  Please forward all changes to:  

dorisagohbg@comcast.net 

The Bombarde Online 
 

Please e-mail Shawn Gingrich at 
<shawn.gingrich@firstumchershey.org> if 
you would like to sign up to receive The Bom-
barde on line. 

Monthly  
Lunch Bunch 

 

Come one, come all to a “post-
Easter” luncheon on Wednesday, 
April 9 at 11:30 a.m in the Bridges 
Café at the Radisson.  Please 
phone Doris Savage at 697-4042 
o r  e m a i l  a t  d o r i -

sagohbg@comcast.net no later than Monday, 
April 7 whether you plan to attend. 

Membership Renewal Time 
 

The membership drive for 2008-2009 starts in 
May.  When you receive your Renewal Mem-
bership Application “spring forward” and com-
plete it as soon as possible and send it with 
payment made to American Guild of Organ-
ists, Harrisburg Chapter and send to Doris 
Savage,  12 Wineberry Drive, Mechanicsburg, 
PA 17055 no later than September 1, 2008.  
Please fill out the application form in its en-
tirety. 

Scholarships Offered 
for Organ Lessons 

 

The Harrisburg Chapter of The American 
Guild of Organists (AGO) is pleased to invite 
piano students in grades six to twelve to apply 
for the Shenk Organ Lesson Scholarships to be 
offered during the summer of 2008. 
 

Recipients of the scholarships will receive the 
equivalent of ten half-hour lessons with quali-
fied local teachers at no charge.  Recipients 
also will receive a one-year membership in the 
Guild. 
 

The application form and guidelines are avail-
a b l e  o n  t h e  A G O  w e b s i t e ,  
<harrisburgago.com>.     
 

For more information, please contact Chapter 
Education Chairperson Shawn Gingrich by 
phone (717) 533-9668, or by e-mail at 
<shawn.gingrich@firstumchershey.org>. 



Get Your Tickets Now!!! 
 

Ticket sales have been brisk for the Diane 
Bish concert at Trinity Lutheran Church, 
Camp Hill on May 18 at 4:00 PM.  The cost is 
$5.  When all tickets are sold, overflow seating 
in Fellowship Hall will be available - also at 
$5 per ticket.  Tickets can be purchased dur-
ing business hours in the church office; or 
send a check and a SASE to the church at 
2000 Chestnut St., Camp Hill, PA 17011, and 
your tickets will be mailed to you. 
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Getting to Know . . . 
 . . .Brenda Helwig 

 

First Lutheran Church in Carlisle has quite an 
asset in one of its members, Brenda Helwig, 
just as I’m sure the Harrisburg Chapter of the 
AGO will appreciate her love of music and 
openness to new ideas. 
    

A registered nurse by profession, she had pi-
ano lessons as a child and also played violin 
and baritone horn in high school. However, 
most of her experience has been in choral mu-
sic. She has been singing in church choirs 
since her teenage years and has been a mem-
ber of the Chancel Choir at First Lutheran for 
the past forty years! She also plays in the 
handbell choir. 
    

Brenda says she is an organ student, having 
started lessons with Rev. Steven Middernacht, 
director of music at First Lutheran, about 
eighteen months ago. After her husband’s 
death several years ago, she had a lot of time 
on her hands. She is also retired and felt she 
had plenty of time to practice, so she returned 
to one of her earliest loves in life, music. She 
says that learning to play the organ has filled 
her life with so much joy, and that it is a thrill 
to hear all the wonderful sounds whenever her 
hands touch the keyboard! “I don’t think I’ll 
ever get tired of it”, she writes. 
    

In addition to practicing, Brenda also does vol-
unteer work at First Lutheran. She is an avid 
reader and enjoys sewing, knitting, counted 
cross stitch and flower-arranging, having 
worked in a greenhouse for a number of years. 
Like all good grandmothers, she enjoys attend-
ing her grandchildren’s musical and sports ac-
tivities. She and her late husband spent many 
happy years camping when their children were 
young. Brenda has three children, two daugh-
ters and a son, and seven grandchildren, three 
girls and four boys, Her companion is her cat, 
Sophie. 

Among her fondest recent memories, two 
stand out for her:  the first is of the two weeks 
spent in England with her son and his family 
when his job took them there for a year. The 
second is a musical milestone for her:  the first 
church services she played at First Lutheran in 
August of 2007 – a red letter day! And just two 
months later in October, she played in the 
AGO Recital.  
   

 I always close an interview by asking for 
‘words of wisdom’ for others who are in or 
new to the church music field. Here is how this 
very humble and wise lady answered: 

 

“Since I’m very new to the organ, 
I need “words of wisdom” from all of you!”    

 

We welcome you to our group, Brenda, and 
wish you continued happiness and success in 
your new organ career. 
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Organist/Choir Director:  Zwingli UCC, 403 
West King St., East Berlin, PA  17316.  2 
manual Moller ogan.  Contact Pastor Marga-
ret for more information at 717-259-0623 or 
email pastor@zwingliucc.org 

 

Music Director/Choir Director: Christ 
Church UCC, Elizabethtown. Conduct the 
adult choir and oversee the music program 
which includes children and youth choirs, 
bell choir, and liturgical dance group. Con-
tact Pastor Carol Bender, 717-367-1208 or 
uccetown@comcast.net. 

 

Interim Organist: Colonial Park UCC, Harris-
burg. Short term position to play for 2 ser-
vices and accompany adult choir, weekly 
rehearsal. Moller 3 manual pipe organ.  Sal-
ary $175 weekly.  Call church office 545-
3782. 

 

Organist/Choir Director:  Highspire U.M. 
Church, 170 Second St., Highspire.  9:00 
AM Sunday service with Wednesday choir 
rehearsal.  Two-manual Moller.  $7,500/
yr.  Contact Dan Sadler at 717-506-7637.  

 

Choir Director:  One rehearsal and one Sun-
day service.  Approximately 25 weeks per 
year.  $6,600/yr.  Hummelstown UCC, 104 
E. Main Street, Hummelstown, PA.  Contact 
Thelma Shumway at 717-744-5519. 

 

Organist/Pianist:  One Sunday morning wor-
ship service, one Wednesday evening ser-
vice, special services when designated.  Ac-
company the choir and provide other ser-
vices as assigned.  Contact Swatara Church 
of God, 811 Keckler Road, Harrisburg, PA 
17111, Attn:  Music Search Committee. 

 

Director of Music:  Presbyterian Congrega-
tion of Middletown, Union & Water Streets, 
M i d d l e t o w n ,  P A  1 7 0 5 7 . 
Web:www.pcmdt.org. Seeking Part-time Di-
rector of Music. Contact: Brian Yeich, 
Search Committe Chair, 717-944-4322, 
byeich@verizon.net. 

 

Positions Available Director of Music/Choir Director: Baughman 
Memorial. United Methodist Church, New Cum-
berland.  Direct adult choir, bell choir, family and 
children's choir. Family and children's choir-one 
rehearsal and one performance each per month.  
Interface with ministers and worship committee in 
worship planning and directing music ministry of 
the church. Strong educational background in mu-
sic preferred. Submit resume (including educa-
tional background and experience) to:  Rev. 
Brand W. Eaton, Baughman Memorial United 
Methodist, Church, 228 Bridge St., New Cumber-
land, PA 17070 or email to: baughchur-
chrev@aol.com.  

 

Instrumental Director: Holy Trinity Lutheran 
Church, Hershey. Coordinate and lead all instru-
mental involvement including rehearsals and per-
formances. Currently requiring four specific per-
formance days (two services) but there is a poten-
tial for additional performances in the future with 
increased salary. Salary $875/yr. Contact the 
church office at 717-533-2467 for more informa-
tion. Deadline to apply is March 15, 2008. 

 

Children/Youth Choir Director: Holy Trinity Lu-
theran Church, Hershey. Lead youth choir in one 
performance per month with adequate rehearsal 
time. Salary $2,100/yr. Contact the church office 
at 717-533-2467 for more information. Deadline 
to apply is March 15, 2008. 

 

Director of Contemporary Worship: Holy Trinity 
Lutheran Church, Hershey. Plan, coordinate and 
lead the music program for one contemporary 
worship service per month. Salary $2,025/yr. 
Contact the church office at 717-533-2467 for 
more information. Deadline to apply is March 15, 
2008. 

 

Choir Director:  Trinity United Methodist Church, 
Hummelstown.  Direct adult choir and small vocal 
ensembles;  one weekly choir rehearsal;  2 tradi-
tional Sunday worship services with choir singing 
weekly at one  of the two services (small ensem-
bles sing approx. 2X a month);  willingness to be 
part of a worship team;  potential to expand the 
program;  Salary  $5500 - $6000 a year;  Submit 
resume including educational background and 
experience to: Rev. John Betlyon, Trinity UMC, 
210 W. Main St., Hummelstown, PA  17036 or 
call the church at 566-0252. 

 
 

Continued on page 5. 
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Positions Available 
Continued from page 4. 

 
 

Children’s Choir Director:  Trinity United 
Methodist Church, Hummelstown.  Direct 
children’s choir; one weekly choir rehearsal; 
2 traditional Sunday worship services with 
choir singing once a month;  willingness to 
be part of a worship team;  potential to ex-
pand the program;  Salary $2000 - $2500 a 
year;  Submit resume including educational 
background and experience to:  Rev. John 
Betlyon, Trinity UMC,  210 W. Main St., 
Hummelstown, PA  17036 or call the church 
at 566-0252. 

 

Director of Music: St. Michael's Lutheran 
Church, (ECLA), 118 State Street, Harris-
burg, PA 17101. Liturgical congregation is 
seeking a musician to work closely with the 
pastor and worship committee to provide 
appropriate liturgical settings, psalmody, 
hymnody, organ, and choral music for one 
Sunday service, midweek Advent, and 
Lenten services, Holy Week services, and 
other festivals. The bold sound of the re-
stored historic, John Brown mechanical-
action organ, a Kawai piano, and a fine 
acoustical environment facilitate good music-
making. The candidate should expect to 
spend 15 - 20 hours a week in planning, re-
hearsing, and directing. Skills in recruiting 
and maintaining choir members are an asset. 
This position is expected to be available in 
April/May, 2008. Salary is negotiable and 
commensurate with experience. Interested 
candidates are encouraged to send a letter of 
application addressed to the Personnel Com-
mittee at the church. 

 

Organist: Needed for Widener University 
School of Law Commencement Ceremony 
on Sunday, May 18, 2008 at the Forum in 
Harrisburg from 10:00 am to approximately 
12:30 pm. Contact Molly Acri, Assistant Reg-
istrar, for more information – 541-3956 or 
mmacri@widener.edu.  

Congratulations, Matthew! 
 

Chapter member Matthew Mainster has 
been accepted for graduate study by the Yale 
School of Music.  Matthew has been a student 
of Shelly Moorman-Stahlman at Lebanon 
Valley College and the first place winner of 
our Cassel scholarship competition (the 
Quimby Region III competition).  Congratula-
tions from the Harrisburg Chapter!  

Fine Arts at First Artist Series 
Presents The Harrisburg Youth 

Symphony Orchestra 
 

The Harrisburg Youth Symphony Orchestra 
will perform for the Fine Arts at First Artist 
Series at First Lutheran Church, corner of 
High and Bedford Streets, Carlisle, on Sunday, 
April 13 at 3 PM. Celebrating the orchestra’s 
55th season and Dr. Ronald Schafer’s 40th year 
as its conductor, the concert will feature Bee-
thoven’s Symphony No. 5 as well as works 
by Glinka, Resphigi, and Strauss. There is no 
admission charge. A freewill offering will be 
received, and a dessert reception will follow 
the concert. The church is handicapped acces-
sible. For more information, call the church, 
249-3310, or visit www.firstlutherancarlisle.org. 
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When You Need a Substitute (revisited from 8/2005) 
Compiled, edited and collaborated by AGO substitutes 

 
The person making the call, i.e., church musician, secretary or other representative of the church, 
should identify the name of the church, location and number of services (with or without communion) 
and time of service(s), and fee to be paid. An emergency telephone number should be given to the 
susbstitute to use in case of illness, snow emergency, etc.  The person making the call should be able 
to give the name of the organ and whether it is pipe or electronic and how many manuals and ranks. 
    
Also mentioned should be the church office hours for establishing practice time.  Is the organ available 
for practice on a Saturday?  
    
Because of the demands for a substitute, quite often he/she may play at a different church of various 
denominations each week.  Respect for the substitute by the church musician should be a 
consideration in the planning for the worship service.  Will the choir sing an anthem or will the 
choir just be asked to support the organist in leading the worship in song? Please think carefully before 
adding any other groups to the music, i.e., soloists, bell choirs, children’s choirs, etc. 
     
Hymn numbers and liturgical setting, if applicable, should be given at the time of the phone call or 
email, or no later than one week in advance in a separate mailing. 
     
Will organist direct the choir? If so, give time of pre-service rehearsal and location.  Provide anthem no 
later than one week in advance.  Will there be a soloist? If so, soloist needs to contact the substitute 
and arrange a time to practice. 
    
Indicate what day bulletin is printed and whether titles of prelude/offertory/postlude are to be included 
in the bulletin.  Will prelude be played before service starts or after announcements are given and how 
long should the prelude be in length?  Arrange for a bulletin to be on the organ prior to the 
service. 
     
If changes are made, it is important that the substitute is notified ASAP (surprises can sometimes be a 
problem for the organist and subsequently the church).  Even if someone other than the church musi-
cian makes the contact, the church musician MUST also let the substitute know details related to play-
ing the service (any uniqueness, etc.)  
        
Courtesies when arriving to practice: 
• Take him/her to the organ; show where key is kept or where switch is to turn on 
• OR: make certain organ is unlocked; if locked, leave instructions where to find key 
• Turn on lights/offer to turn on heat/AC 
• Tell location of restroom 
• Offer to give a key for practice during off office hours 
• Give location of choir room, if applicable 
 
Payment is expected prior to the time of the service.  If playing for a longer period of time 
(consecutive weeks), an agreement regarding payment must be arranged between the substitute and 
the church. 
 
P.S.  Cut out or copy and tape this to the organ and give a copy to the church secretary! 
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Banquet and Installation of Officers 
 

 Save the Date!  Tuesday, May 20, 2008 
 Don’t be Late!  6:00 P.M. 
 

 Venue!   Home of Karen Appel and Bob Wigand 
                                         465 Countryside Lane 
                                          Harrisburg, PA 17112 
                                 Telephone:  439-1914 
 

 Menu!    Hors-d’ Oeuvres 
                                        Stuffed Mushrooms 
         Appetizer Meatballs 
         Dilly Cheddar Cubes 
         Phyllo Imitation Crab Cups 
         Bite-size cheese balls 
 

     Main Course 
         Baked ham with brown sugar glaze 
         Baked turkey breast 
         Potato casserole 
         Tossed salad 
         Green beans with walnuts 
         Corn 
         Rolls and butter 
        

     Desserts 
         Peach Napoleans 
         Vanilla Pudding with Strawberries Trifle 
         Hummingbird Cake (singer’s favorite!!) 
 

     Beverages 
         Coffee, tea, soda, beer, wine and “good stuff” 
 

Send money!   Check for $20.00 per person payable to:             
      “Harrisburg Chapter AGO” to 
               Brian W. Rice, Treasurer  
                                                 1430 Green Street 
       Harrisburg, PA 17102 
 

      By Friday, May 9, 2008 
      Please mark “banquet” on memo line of check. 
 

Directions! From the front of the Farm Show Building on Cameron St., pro-
ceed west on Rt. 322 (towards State College).  The first exit will 
be Linglestown Road.  The next exit, Fishing Creek Valley Road 
is the one you want.  At the end of the ramp turn right and go 4.5 
miles on the Valley Road.  Turn right on to Countryside Lane.  
We’re the first driveway (unpaved) on the right. 



Sunday, April 6, 2008—3:00 PM 
 Grace United Methodust Church, 216 State Street, 

Harrisburg, Organ Recital, given by Mark A. Cole 
(Director of Music/Organist).  The Adult choir of Grace 
will be singing two anthems as well.  Works by Bach, 
Dupre, Rutter, Franck, Pinkham, Lubeck, Sweelinck, 
Phillips, Widor, and Schumann.  A free will offering will 
be taken.   

 

Sunday, April 6, 2008 - 4:00 P.M.  
St Paul's Lutheran Church, 201 South Baltimore Street, 
Dillsburg, presents an Organ and Trumpet Recital by 
Donald E. Golden, Organist, and Dr. Donald K. Roeder, 
Trumpeter. A free-will offering will be received to 
benefit the organ fund. For information, please call 
717-432-3202. 

 

Sunday, April 6, 2008—7:00 PM 
St. Luke’s Episcopal Church, Sixth and Chestnut 
Streets, Lebanon, presents Parts II & III of Handel’s 
Messiah performed by the St. Luke’s Festival Choir and 
Chamber Orchestra.  Free-will offering.  For informa-
tion, please call 717-272-8251 or contact the website 
at <www.stlukeslebanon.com>. 
 

Sunday, April 13, 2008—3:00 PM 
First Lutheran Church, High and Bedford Streets, Car-
lisle presents the Harrisburg Youth Symphony Orches-
tra, Dr. Ronald Schafer, Director.  Reception follows. 
 

Sunday, April 13, 2008—3:00 PM 
First United Methodist Church, 64 West Chocolate 
Avenue, Hershey presents the Hershey Handbell En-
semble along with the church’s four handbell choirs in 
a concert demonstrating the creative use of handbells 
in worship. This program is presented for the Harris-
burg Chapter of the American Guild of Organists and 
is open to everyone. A free-will offering will be re-
c e i v e d .  C o n t a c t  S h a w n  G i n g r i c h  a t 
<info@hersheyhandbellensemble.org> or call 583-
1922 for more information. 
 

Sunday, April 13, 2008—4:00 PM 
Camp Hill Presbyterian Church, 101 North 23rd Street, 
Camp Hill presents Anthony Leach, pianist and tenor 
and Associate Professor—Penn State University; 
Christyan Seay, tenor; Evelynn Ellis, clarinet; and 
Alumni Singers of Penn State's Essence of Joy Choir—
Anthony Leach, director--in concert.  A free-will offer-
ing will be received. 

 

Sunday, April 13, 2008—4:00 PM 
Our Lady Of The Blessed Sacrament Church, 2121 
North Third Street, Harrisburg.  Dr. Ronald and Beth 
Sider will play an organ/flute recital of music com-
posed by Bach, Handel, Willan, Manz, Gounod, Sider, 
Carlson and Mendelsohn.  All are invited to attend this 
concert. A free-will offering will be received and a re-
ception will follow.  For more information call the re-
cital coordinator at 780-2442. 
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Area Events in the Arts Sunday, April 20, 2008—7:00 PM 
Saint Luke’s Episcopal Church, Lebanon.  Ryan 
Brunkhurst, Organist & Choir Director of Mt. Gretna 
United Methodist Church and Tabernacle, will be 
giving a benefit recital for the Mt. Gretna Fire Co. 
Building Fund.  There will be a free-will offering 
taken. 

 
Friday, April 25, 2008—7:30 PM 
 Holy Trinity Lutheran Church, 212 Cocoa Avenue, 

Hershey, presents the Hershey Handbell Ensemble 
in concert. A free-will offering will be received.  
C o n t a c t  S h a w n  G i n g r i c h  a t 
<info@hersheyhandbellensemble.org> or call 717-
583-1922 for more information. 

 
Saturday, April 26, 2008—7:00 PM 

Holy Trinity Lutheran Church, 733 Lehman Street, 
Lebanon, presents the Hershey Handbell Ensemble 
in concert. A free-will offering will be received. Con-
t a c t  S h a w n  G i n g r i c h  a t 
<info@hersheyhandbellensemble.org> or call 583-
1922 for more information. 
 

Sunday, April 27, 2008—4:00 PM 
Grace Lutheran Church, 517 North Queen Street, 
Lancaster, presents the Hershey Handbell Ensemble 
in concert. A free-will offering will be received. Con-
t a c t  S h a w n  G i n g r i c h  a t 
<info@hersheyhandbellensemble.org> or call 583-
1922 for more information. 
 

Saturday, May 3, 2008—7:00 PM 
 Messiah College, Hostetter Chapel, Grantham pre-

sents the Messiah College Concert Handbell Choir 
i n  c o n c e r t .  E m a i l  S h a w n  G i n g r i c h 
<shawn.gingrich@firstumchershey.org> or call 533-
9668 for more information. 

 
Sunday, May 4, 2008—3:00 PM 

First United Methodist Church, 64 West Chocolate 
Avenue, Hershey presents the Messiah College 
Concert Handbell Choir in concert. A free-will offer-
ing will be received. Email Shawn Gingrich 
<shawn.gingrich@firstumchershey.org> or call 533-
9668 for more information. 
 

Sunday, May 4, 2008—7:00 PM 
Trinity Lutheran Church, 2000 Chestnut Street, 
Camp Hill presents “Expressions of Faith” featuring 
Trinity’s FaithX band.  Free. 

 
Friday, May 9, 2008—7:30 PM 

The Cathedral Parish of Saint Patrick, 212 State 
Street, Harrisburg, presents Alexis E. Basehore, so-
prano in a program of sacred vocal solos.  $10 sug-
gested donation.  For information, please call 717-
232-2169 or contact the website at 
<www.stpatrickCathedral.com>. 
 

Continued on page 7. 
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Area Events in the Arts 
 

Continued from Page 6. 
 
 

Sunday, May 18, 2008—4:00 PM 
Derry Presbyterian Church, 248 East Derry Road, 
Hershey presents the Hershey Handbell Ensemble in 
concert.  A free-will offering will be received.  Con-
t a c t  S h a w n  G i n g r i c h  a t 
<info@hersheyhandbellensemble.org> or call 583-
1922 for more information. 
 

Sunday, May 18, 2008—4:00 PM 
 Trinity Lutheran Church, 2000 Chestnut Street, 

Camp Hill presents Diane Bish, “The First Lady of the 
Organ” in recital with Trinity’s Chancel Choir.  Tickets 
required ($5.00 requested donation).  Contact Timo-
t h y  K o c h  a t  7 3 7 - 9 9 2 1 ,  e x t .  2 2 9 , 
<timothy.koch@trinitycamphill.org> for info. 

 
Sunday, May 18, 2008—4:00 PM 

The Jubilation Ringers of Allentown, PA, a nationally 
recognized handbell choir, in concert at Otterbein 
United Methodist Church, 647 Forge Road, Carlisle, 
PA (between Carlisle and Boiling Springs). The choir 
is directed Phyllis Treby Hentz, a published com-
poser and arranger, an accomplished handbell clini-
cian, and music director for Schulmerich Carillons, 
Inc. Admission is free. A freewill offering will be 
taken. Contact Kathy Singiser at727-249-8097 or 
singiser@comcast.net for more information. 
 

Sunday, May 18, 2008—7:00 PM 
St. Luke’s Episcopal Church, Sixth and Chestnut 
Streets, Lebanon, presents Choral Evensong and 
Chamber Music Concert by the Eaken Trio.  Free-will 
offering.  For information, please call 717-272-8251 
o r  c o n t a c t  t h e  w e b s i t e  a t 
<www.stlukeslebanon.com>. 
 

Sunday, June 1, 2008—5:00 PM 
St. Luke’s Episcopal Church, Sixth and Chestnut 
Streets, Lebanon, presents Choral Evensong and 
Concert by the Valley Forge Choir of Men and Boys.  
Free-will offering.  For information, please call 717-
272-8251 or contact the website at 
<www.stlukeslebanon.com>. 
 

Sunday, June 8, 2008—4:00 PM 
The Cathedral Parish of Saint Patrick, 212 State 
Street, Harrisburg, presents the Combined Choirs of 
Central Dauphin, Hershey, and Middletown High 
Schools in a program of sacred music as they pre-
pare for a tour of Italy.  $10 suggested donation.  For 
information, please call 717-232-2169 or contact the 
website at <www.stpatrickCathedral.com>. 
 

 
 

Pennsylvania Chautauqua 
2008 Organ Concerts 

 

Thursday Evening 
11th Annual Series of Organ Recitals 

Proudly Presents 
 

July 3, 2008 
Todd B. Davis 

Christ Lutheran Church, York, PA 
 

July 10, 2008 
Peter A. Brown 

Holy Trinity Lutheran Church, Lancaster, PA 
 

July 17, 2008 
Gary P. Garletts 

Ardmore Presbyterian Church, Ardmore, PA 
 

July 24, 2008 
Keenan A. Boswell 

Juilliard School of Music, New York City 
 

July 31, 2008 
Joseph A. Arndt 

Juilliard School of Music, New York City 
 

7:00 - 8:00 PM 
1 Princeton Avenue, Mount Gretna, PA 

Hosts:  Walter McAnney and Peter Hewitt 
 

By reservation only.  Call (717) 964-1830 
beginning Memorial Day Weekend. 

Donations gratefully accepted. 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

Cash in Bank as of 1/31/2008 $    7,868.90 
Total Receipts (+)   $         86.00 
Less Total Disbursements (-) $    1,068.92 
Cash in Bank as of 2/29/2008 $    6,885.98 
 

Total Invested Funds:  
Cassel     $   6,516.73 
Stahle     $   1,052.13 
Shenk     $   2,037.00 
Yocum    $   1,731.36  
General    $   6,517.68 
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VISIT THE AGO ON THE WEB 
WWW.HARRISBURGAGO.COM 

WWW.AGOHQ.ORG 

 
 

AFFIX LABEL HERE 

Submissions to 
 

The Bombarde 
 

The deadline for each edition of The Bombarde is the 
fifteenth of each month unless otherwise noted.  Whenever 
possible, please submit your items in electronic format. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Deadline for inclusion in the May 2008 newsletter is Tues-
day, April 15, 2008.  Please send all submissions to: 
 

Tom Notestine, Editor 
114 East Cumberland Road 

Enola, PA  17025-2509 
 

E-mail:  bombarde@harrisburgago.com 
 

Note: Please use “Bombarde” in the subject line of e-mail. 
 

Thank you! 
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